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October 15, 2014 
 
 
Susie Fennell-Pini 
Gardenview 
26096 Elm St. 
Calumet, MI  49913 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AH310301010 
Gardenview 
26096 Elm St. 
Calumet, MI  49913 

 
 
Dear Mrs. Fennell-Pini: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (906) 226-4171. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Laura Dupras, Licensing Staff 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
234 W. Baraga Ave. 
Marquette, MI  49855 
(906) 290-3428 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AH310301010 
  
Licensee Name: Calumet Operating, LLC 
  
Licensee Address:   Suite 104 

380 Franklin St. 
Harbor Springs, MI  49740 

  
Licensee Telephone #: (231) 526-7380 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee 
Authorized Representative: 

Susie Fennell -Pini 

  
Name of Facility: Gardenview 
  
Facility Address: 26096 Elm St. 

Calumet, MI  49913 
  
Facility Telephone #: (906) 337-0800 
  
Capacity: 51 
  
Program Type: AGED 

ALZHEIMERS 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
Gardenview has requested an increase in capacity.  
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

07/24/2014 Telephone call received request for capacity increase.  
08/05/2014 On-site inspection measured rooms  
08/12/2014 Reviewed previous HFES report.  
09/29/2014 Sent 1605 to management company to submit for plan review. 
10/07/2014 Received approval from HFES to increase capacity from 47 to 51. 
10/15/2014 Telephone call made to BFS John Elenbaas  
 

 
 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
The facility has ample day/dining floor space based on the HFES report but they are 
lacking window space in the facility. The facility contacted HFES to determine what 
they would need to do to increase the capacity.  
 
The facility has converted a conference room into a recreation area for resident use. 
Based on the report received from HFES this allowed an increase from 47 residents 
to 51 residents. 
 
I called the Bureau of Fire Services to be sure that this increase would not require an 
approval from them. Mr. Elenbaas stated that as long as they are not making any 
modifications to the building that they do not require an inspection.  
 

 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
I recommend a capacity increase to 51 residents.  

 
 

  10/15/2014 
________________________________________ 
Laura Dupras 
Licensing Staff 

Date 

 
 


